BLUEGRASS MIDDLE SCHOOL

SITE BASED COUNCIL

MINUTES

February 18, 2009

I. CALL TO ORDER: Brenda Pirtle called The Bluegrass Middle School’s SBDM council to order at 3:14pm.  The meeting was held in the media center.

II. ROLL CALL:  Council members present were Brenda Pirtle, chairperson, Mandy Hanson, Rich Laing, Melissa VanZant, and Jesse Floyd.   Teandra Parker was unable to attend.

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  ORDER04-16 Jesse Floyd made the motion for the January 21, 2009 minutes to be accepted as read. Rich Laing seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

IV. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS:  Jennifer Hobbs 

V. PEOPLE TO ADDRESS THE COUNCIL:  None

VI. COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

1. Professional Development Plan 2009-2010:  Ms. Pirtle distributed the Professional Development Plan for the 2009-2010 school year.  After reviewing the plan, Ms. Hanson made a motion for the plan to be approved.  Mr. Floyd seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

VII. OLD BUSINESS:  

1. Discipline:  Ms. Pirtle distributed the SWIS Data information discussed from the last regularly scheduled meeting.  Information shown was from the last three school years.  It indicates a continued decline in office referrals and suspensions.

2. Homework Policy:  Ms. Pirtle distributed the homework policy for a second reading.  The homework policy will be reviewed and addressed at the next faculty meeting before the final policy is approved.

VIII. NEW BUSINESS:  

1. Title I:  Additional funding of $63,989 is available to school improvement for the 

       2009-2010 school year.  Mr. Phillips, Title I Coordinator, shared information 

      with Ms. Pirtle  regarding an Intensive Reading Program through Literacy First.   

2. SACS Accreditation:  Ms. Pirtle discussed SACS accreditation with the council.  The school’s cost of SACS Accreditation will be determined and shared with the faculty.

3.  Roundtable Discussion with Board:  The roundtable discussion at John Hardin High School has been rescheduled for Tuesday, March 24, 2009 6pm – 8pm.  Mr. Floyd will attend as the teacher representative.  A parent representative has not been determined yet.

4.  DOD – Department of Defense Grant:  Bluegrass Middle School prequalifies for the Department of Defense Grant.  Mr. King will be writing this grant and if funding is approved, it will be used toward reading or math improvement as required by the grant.  Bluegrass qualifies for $49,090.50.

5. School Report Card 2007-2008:  The School Report card was distributed for the council’s review and is now available on www.kde.state.ky.us.  

IX. OTHER BUSINESS: 

1.  Personnel:  Mr. Floyd made the motion to enter into executive session.   Ms. Hanson  seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.  Ms. Hanson made the motion to come out of executive session.  Mr. Floyd seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

X. ADJOURNMENT:  ORDER 04-18 – Mr. Laing made the motion for adjournment at 4:15PM.  Ms. Hanson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

THE NEXT SCHEDULED SBDM COUNCIL MEETING WILL BE MARCH 18, 2009 @ 3:15PM IN THE MEDIA CENTER.  

______________________________

Melissa Troutt, Recording Secretary

